

North Delta Minor Hockey Association

102 – 7815 – 112th Street Delta, BC V4C 4V9

www.ndhockey.com

April 17, 2014

Membership Newsletter #24

Happy Easter!

We would like to congratulate the Atom A1 Sundevils who won the President Playoff banner. Unfortunately, they were not recognized at awards night, so we want to make sure they are aware that we are all proud of their tremendous success.

We would like to thank everyone who attended Awards Night and Volunteer Appreciation Night. The representatives from Parent Auxiliary did a tremendous job in organizing and carrying out these events.

Our 1st Vice President Geoff Hunter resigned from his Executive position on April 1, 2014. Geoff dedicated many hours of volunteer service for the past 4 years. I would like to thank him for all the time and effort that he contributed. As we all know that volunteers are the cornerstone of this Association, and he was one of a few that had to endure challenges that were beyond anyone's control. Given all that, he continued to advocate for the children and the people in the community. Geoff was instrumental in providing the Executive and member's information and education regarding concussions related to body checking.

In the interim, the Board has appointed Jayden Ashbee as Interim 1st Vice-President to assist us in initiating the coach selection process. Jayden has agreed to remain in this position until the AGM elections. Jayden will then step back into the Coach Coordinator role.

We would also like to announce that the Board has awarded the Director of Hockey Operations contract to Tim Krajnc. Tim is an independent service provider who will oversee the Player and Coach Development program.

The Executive is working hard towards the Annual General Meeting that will be held on Wednesday, May 21 at North Delta Recreation Centre at 7 p.m.

We encourage everyone to take interest in our organization as it is your voice that directs the Executive in carrying out its mandate. Nominations for the 6 elected positions closes on May 14 at 7:00 pm. Currently the following nominations have been received:

1st Vice-President – open Registrar – Pam Beaton Tournament Director – open Ice Scheduler – Ruth Kaune Parent Auxiliary Director – open Treasurer – Tabetha McMannus

If you are interested in any of the above positions, please see nomination information on our website under "NDMHA, Nominations tab or go to the following link: http://ndhockey.com/Page.asp?n=87867&org=w2ww.ndhockey.com

If you require further information regarding the positions, please email the current elected member.

Registration for the 2014-2015 season will begin on May 22, 2014. The link to register will be sent out via email.

If you have changed your email or address and not yet notified the Registrar, please email Pam Beaton at registrar@ndhockey.com.

Mark the following dates on your calendar:

May 14 – Nominations Close

May 21 – Annual General Meeting

May 31- All team and tournament accounts to be closed.

Sincerely,

Anita Cairney

President

North Delta Minor Hockey